
 

 

 

LE REMOUS – AGM SPECIAL EDITION 
 

After three years we can finally hold our Annual 
General Meeting on the date specified in our by-
laws, the Sunday of the Canada Day weekend. 
Come join us on July 3rd at 9:00 a.m. at the 
Duhamel town hall. 

The meeting will be in person only. It will be an 
opportunity to share information and discuss 
issues which are important to all of us. Please 
be sure to attend and help us recapture that 
“pre-Zoom energy”. 

Here are the program highlights. The agenda will 
follow shortly. 

• Meeting with David Pharand, Duhamel Mayor, 
followed by a question period. 

 
• Mining development at our door.  

There is a lot of activity in this issue. You’ll find 
out more about progress in the La Loutre 
project (3rd drilling campaign underway and 
mine plan) as well as the status of the 
Regroupement de Protection des Lacs de la 
Petite-Nation’s regional mobilization. 
 

• Lac Gagnon health check and integrated 
study.  
The study is underway and the Organisme des 
bassins versants (OBV) made a first visit to 
the lake as part of this project that is slated to 
last one year. This first visit has already 
brought to light some interesting information 
we were not aware of. 
 

• The critical issue of invasive plants.  
There are invasive plants all around our lake. 
Can we avoid them? 
 

• High-speed internet.  
How soon can we expect high-speed internet? 
 

• We will recap topics such as the navigation 
zones, fishing and others. 

Lastly, you can elect the Board of Directors for 
the coming year. 

You will also be able to arrange for drinking 
water tests, prices and details to be available 
soon. 

We look forward to seeing you. 

Your Board of Directors. 

Board of Directors 

2022 
 Louis St-HiIaire, President 
 Anne Wells, Vice-President, Treasurer and 

Translator 
 Pierre-Émile Rocray, Secretary 
 Mark Conroy, Navigation  
 Charles de Maisonneuve, Water Tests and 

Integrated Study 
 Paul-André Laurin, Navigation  
 Pierre Martel, Member  
 Mireille Tousignant, Invasive Plants, 

Sentinelles 
 
Honorary Members 
 André Brossard 
 Richard Chartrand 
 Nicole Tousignant 
                 
Volunteers: 
 Gérard Bodard, Buoys 
 Olivier Bodard, Website and Facebook 
 Paul St-Georges, Invasive Plants, 

Sentinelles 
 Hélène St-Hilaire, Graphic Design 
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